
 

 

 
GraceNotes, May 2016 

Steven M. Taylor, Lead Pastor     

Panama United Methodist Church Mission Statement 
We seek to love the Lord God by introducing people to His Son Jesus Christ 

and helping these relationships to grow. 

From Pastor Steve’s Desk… 
 
Welcome to this edition of the GraceNotes!  We’re so glad you picked 
up this copy of the Panama United Methodist Church newsletter!   
Everything you need to know about what is going on at PUMC and our 
community is in here...enjoy! 
 

Encouragement for Dads 
  
 June is full of many exciting events, above and beyond the fact 
that the temperatures are getting warmer, the days are longer, and the 
summer green has fully returned.  June has graduation, parties, gar-
dening, lawn mowing, grilling, and more.  One event that often gets 
overlooked in the hustle and bustle is a day to honor our fathers.  Now, 
I’m not a huge fan of adding dates to the calendar, and I fully 
acknowledge that some special days were created by the greeting card 
industry to sell more cards.  Yet, can we say, “Thank you” and “We love 
you” too much? 
  
 Fathers often get a bad reputation in Hollywood and cable TV.  
I’m not saying that some of that isn’t honest reflection of reality.  How-
ever, I think we need more encouragement for dads.  Being a dad is 
one of the most incredibly challenging and frightening roles a man can 
have.  It’s also the thing that brings the most joy and blessing to a 
man’s life.  It’s not something to be entered into lightly or without regard 
to the full weight of the matter. 
                       (Continued on page 2) 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS… 
 

June 16 - Connections End-of-Year Picnic 
 
June 18 - Blessing of the Bikes; 9 a.m. 
 
June 19 - Father’s Day   

June 21 - PCS Baccalaureate; 7 p.m. 
 
June 24 - PCS Commencement 
 
June 26 - Celebrating our Graduates during 
 Worship 
 
July 3 - Propelling Panama 2 Action (PP2A) 
 
July 10-14 - VBS; Jesus Unwrapped  
                     6-8:30 p.m. 
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(Continued from page 1) 

 The Psalmist gave some encouragement for dads when he wrote: 
  Children are a heritage from the LORD, offspring a reward from him.  Like arrows 
  in the hands of a warrior are children born in one’s youth.  Blessed is the man 
  whose quiver is full of them.  They will not be put to shame when they contend with  
  their opponents in court. (Psalm 127:3-5) 
 
 Being a father comes with great blessings, for sure, but also with a charge from the Heavenly Father to 
lead our children and families well.  There is no greater example of the love between father and children than the 
Father’s relationship with Jesus, his Son.  Throughout the Gospels, Jesus shows his love for the Father, while 
also willingly submitting to Him in obedience.  The reason why Jesus was so ready to love and serve the Father 
is because the Father proved over and over that He was trustworthy, loving, graceful, and present. 
  
 If ever there was a list of traits that describe an earthly father’s role, it’s to be trustworthy, loving, graceful, 
and present.  If you aren’t a father yet, God is calling you to cultivate the traits of being a father in preparation for 
the possibility that you will be given that opportunity.  The rest is up to God.  If you are a father today, no matter 
at what stage your children are, keep honing your trustworthiness, love, grace and presence.  And not just with 
your own children, but the children in your family, at church, in the community, and wherever you find yourself. 
 
 Dad’s be encouraged!  Look to the heavenly Father for strength and help in every moment.  Lean on the 
grace that Jesus provides when you fail or fall.  The world needs dads who are ready to serve their families with 
love.  Don’t let the other events and pressures of life crowd our your calling to be a dad.  Thank you!  We love 
you! 
 
Blessings, 
Pastor Steve 

 
 
 

 

 



SUNDAY MORNING TEAM for JUNE 
 

Ushers 
Don and Tabby Butler 
Jon and Becky Cable 

 
Nursery  

 
June 5 

Birth-2:  Becky and Gracie Cable   
3-4:  Adam and Tory Irgang 

 
June 12 

Birth-2: Julia Nelson and Kelly Osborne  
3-4:  Tena Dills and Cameryn Eggleston 

 
June 19 

Birth-2: Stacy Taylor and Riley Seekings  
3-4: Kim Davis and Susie Davis  

 
June 26 

Birth-2:  Ken and Katie Braun   
3-4: Betsy Eggleston and Tina Swineford  

 
 

Thank you for volunteering to take care of our little 
ones during the worship service.   

We appreciate you!   
If something comes up and you cannot serve, please 

trade with someone or find a replacement.   
You may call Debbie in the Church office  

(M-TH) by calling 782-4031. 
THANK YOU!! 

 :::CONNECTIONS NEWS::: 
 

SAVE THE DATE!!!!! 
 

WHAT?:  Picnic at the Pavilion 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHO?: 
All Connections Participants  

and their families 
WHEN?:   

June 16, 4 - 6 p.m. 
WHY?:   

Celebrating the year end at Connections 
WHERE?:   

PUMC Pavilion 
 

Be sure to keep updated on PUMC  
meetings and events by checking 

the online calendar and  
Pastor Steve’s weekly Churchmail.  

The PUMC website is 
www.panamaum.org  

Did you know we are also on  
Facebook?  Check us out at  

www.facebook.com/panamaum 
 

You certainly wouldn’t want to  
miss the “happenings”  
by being uninformed! 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!!!! 
Cornhole for a Cause 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 26 at 1 p.m. at PUMC 
$10 per team - ADULT (15 yrs and up) 

$5 per team - JUNIOR (14 yrs and under) 
All proceeds to be split between the  
PUMC Community Outreach Fund 

And a new Soundboard. 
Adult winners will receive a Custom set of Boards. 

Junior winners prize to be determined. 
Concessions available. 

Watch your bulletins for more details. 

Looking for a way to share God’s love? 
Feeling hospitable? 

Join the Hospitality Team!   
We can use your help to greet people as they come 

in our doors and share a cup of coffee with them.  
See Mary Rappole, send her an email  

(maryrappole@gmail.com), give her a call  
(716-499-4467), or call the church office.   



Our Sympathies to the families of: 
 

Bernice Diffenderfer 
Bernice passed away May 1, 2016.   

Surviving are 3 sons, including David (Luella) Diffenderfer. 
She is also survived by 7 grandchildren, including her granddaughter, Tammy Swanson, 

and several great-grandchildren and one great-great grandchild.   
Memorials may be sent to New Creations Assembly of God Church of Jamestown.   

 
Arthur Osborne 

Art passed away on May 17, 2016. 
He is survived by his wife, Jeanette, his daughter, Paula (Peter) Komarek and son, Joe (Kelly) Osborne. 

Grandchildren include Jonathan (Jessica) and Matthew (Amanda) Komarek, 
and Bradley (Shirley), Corey and Sarah Osborne.   

Great grandchildren are Mason and Elena Komarek and Harrison and Claire Osborne.  
He is also survived by his brother, Merton (Janet) Osborne.   

A celebration of Art’s life will be held at a later date to be announced. 
Memorials can be made to the PUMC, the Panama Fire Department, Hospice Chautauqua County 

or the Paul Bridges 4-H Beef Scholarship Fund (c/o the Chautauqua Region Community Foundation). 
 

Rebecca Barr 
Becky passed away in Allen, TX,  on May 20, 2016. 

She is survived by her husband, David, her son, Tom, and her daughter, Patzianne (Mark) Reynolds.   
Becky is also survived by two grandchildren, William and Jack Reynolds.   

Becky was the school nurse at PCS for many years. 
Memorials may be made to the First United Methodist Church, (www.fumcallen.org) or 

Allen Community Outreach (http://www.acocares.org).  
 
 

We, at the PUMC, also recognize the loss of two special people from our faith and local community. 
Harold Nichols died suddenly in Jamaica, West Indies, on April 30, 2016.   
He was currently a missionary for medical missions, serving in Jamaica. 

Memorials may be sent to TEAMS for Medical Missions, “Heartbeat Fund”,  
PO Box 215, Mucungie, PA  18062 

 
Stephen Swanson passed away on May 20, 2016 following a brief illness. 

Steve was currently the vocal music teacher at PUMC.   
Memorials may be made to the Stephen R. Swanson Memorial Scholarship Fund at PCS.   

 

The love and prayers of the church and community are with you and your loved ones  

as you continue through this time of grief and adjustment. 
 

Welcome to the familyé 

 

Noah  Samuel Munsee 
             Born on April 28, 2016 

           Weight: 9lb,5oz.; Length: 22 inches  
       Parents are David and Carrie Munsee 

               Levi is the big brother. 
              Grace is the big sister. 

 
We congratulate you on the birth of this  

precious child and we pray God’s richest  
blessings on you all as he grows  

in the love of Christ.    

 



 

June Birthdays and Anniversaries 
1 Kathy Foulk 
2  Ted/Sharon Passarelli, Eric/Jenn Scolton 
3  Chuck/Judy Parkman 
4  Nancy Dallas 
5  Ryan Peck 
7  Cindy Crouch, Dick/Lorena Crosby 
8  Amanda Kolstee 
9  Chris Enlow, Sharon Rea 
10  Liz Comstock, Jordan Range 
11 Mike/Erica Butler 
12 Lee/Betty Crosby 
13 Dacota Catanese 
14 Alyson Edwards, Lillian Odell 
15 Scott/Wendy Trisket, Aaron/Kim Barton 
16 Jarrett Wiggers 
17 Carol Hay, Thea Kester 
19 Matthew King, Mason Komarek, Larry Ostrander,  
 David Woods 
21  Jennifer Anderson, Melissa Topolski 
22  Nancy Dallas 
23  Bryce/Katie Ireland 
24  Lauren Tordella, Emily Gabriel,  
 Kyle/Brynne Hinsdale, Steve/Melissa Wiggers 
25  Pat Catanese, Matt Sturges 
26  Hugh Wood 
27 Ed Trisket, Jarrett/Elizabeth Wiggers 
28        Dave/Yvonne Calcaterra, Chris/Dawn Comstock,  
 Rob/Wendy Peck 
30 MacKenzie Miles, Charlie/Debbie Loveless 
 
 

 
A Great Opportunity Awaits You 

 
 Are you a healthy adult who is part of our 
church community?  Are you compassionate when 
dealing with children, youth and adults?  Are you 
available early Sunday mornings?  If you answered 
“yes” to these three questions, you may want to con-
sider being a “Roamer” during the Sunday school  
period. 
  
 There is no teaching involved; roamers just 
walk around the areas where classes are held to en-
sure the environment, teachers, and students are 
safe and secure.  A written copy of the simple duties 
and expectations is available in the church office if 
you want to read the specifics, and you may talk with 
Charlie Loveless who has been a Roamer for the 
past couple of years.  
  
 We are looking for a couple of volunteers to 
ensure we have someone available every Sunday.  
By adding a few more volunteers, we can devise a 
schedule to meet everyone’s needs and ensure we 
have coverage.  The duties are simple, the workplace 
is clean and serene, and you are your own boss! 
  
 Please contact Carol Hay if you are interested 
in this volunteer opportunity.    

 
 

 

Parish Nurse Office 
Jody Marsh, Parish Nurse 

 
Looking for information?  These addresses might help! 
 
June iséMenôs Health Month      June is...National Safety Month 
 Menôs Health Network       National Safety Council   
 PO Box 75972           1121 Spring Lake Drive 
 Washington, DC  20013       Itasca, IL  60143-3201 
 
June is...Myasthenia Gravis Awareness Month    June 5th is...National Cancer Survivors Day 
 Myasthenia Gravis Foundation of America, INC    National Cancer Survivors Day Foundation
 355 Lexington Ave., 15th Floor      PO Box 682285 
 New York, NY  10017       Franklin, TN  37068 
 
June is...National Aphasia Awareness Month 
 National Aphasia Association 
 350 Seventh Ave., Suite 902 
 New York, NY  10001 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 

Propelling Panama to Action - 2016 
 
Propelling Panama to Action - 2016 - is a whole church outreach to our community and our world.  Jesus wants us 
to be His hands and feet, and one way we can do this is by reaching out and meeting the needs of those around 
us.  The PP2A team has organized different projects for every Sunday in July and August.  The church in action 
can’t happen unless we all participate!  There are several ways to be involved this summer: 
 1.  Come to church at 9 a.m. during July and August and help fill buckets, bags, make a card, prepare 
       Breakfast and pray for our community. 
 2.  Lead a devotion one Sunday at 9 a.m. 
 3.  Pray for our community daily. 
 4.  Purchase items from the lists found on the following pages. 
The PP2A team is excited about our plans for the summer - and we hope you will all join us! 
 
           Thank you! 
 

Propelling Panama to Action is back for this summer!  It was such a blessing to so many last year! 
This year, we have more people to bless!   

Remember that Acts 17:28 says, “In God we live, move, and exist.”   
As a church, we need to be in action for all those around us. 

This is a simple way to give back, say thank you - and to show God’s love to our community.   
 
 

The summer schedule of service projects and their description is as follows: 
 

July 3 - Honoring Those Who Serve, Emily Baker, Leader 
Gather/purchase small items for our military (See list on page 7) 

 
July 10 - Chalk Walk, Becky Cable, Leader 

Participants will be walking the streets of Panama, 
praying and leaving special messages in chalk on sidewalks) 

 
July 17 - Health Aid items for Hospice patients, Susie Davis, Leader 

(See list on page 7) 
 

July 24 - Community Breakfast, Mark Morton, Leader 
Breakfast will be served to the community - with a  

special invitation to the veterans in our area 
 

July 31 - Green Clean, Carrie Munsee and Sharon Passarelli, Leaders 
Collecting items for the Hyde Park residents (See list on page 7) 

 
August 7 - Eternal Reward Bags, Katie Braun, Leader 

Activity bags for children in the ER (See list on page 7) 
 

August 14 - Flood Buckets (UMCOR*), Kathy Foulk, Leader 
Filled with emergency supplies for flood victims 

(See detailed list on page 8) 
 

August 21 - Nurse Necessities, Barb Tordella and Dawn Sard, Leaders 
“Extra” necessities for the school nurse to give to the children in our schools 

(See list on page 7) 
 

August 28 - Teacher Bags, Carolyn Hughesman and Kim Davis, Leaders 
A thank you to the school teachers of our community 

(See list on page 7) 



Honoring Those Who Serve 
(Needed by July 3) 

Sunscreen 
Lip Balm 
Beef jerky 
Hard candy 
Paperback books/activity books 
Dental hygiene supplies 
i-tunes gift cards 
Instant soup mix 
Travel size personal items 
Pop top canned fruit (not plastic) 
Individually wrapped snacks/food 
Water enhancers 
White calf-high athletic socks (no logo) 
White cotton crewneck t-shirts (M or L) 
ZipLoc Brand bags (all sizes) 
Pocket tissues 
Granola bars 
Ground coffee or instant coffee packets 
lotion 

Helping Hospice Home Health Aids 
(Needed by July 17) 

Twin bed sheets 
Twin blankets 
Towels 
Gift cards for grocery stores 

Green Clean 
(Needed by July 31) 

Paper towels 
Toilet paper 
Dish soap 
Dish towels 
Dishcloths 
Trash bags 
Hand soap 
Laundry soap 
Light bulbs 
Small flashlight with batteries 
Scotch tape 
All-purpose cleaners 
Toilet bowl cleaner 
Reusable grocery bags 
White vinegar 
Magic erasers 
Baking soda 
Lemon juice 
Bon Ami 
Salt 
Empty spray bottles 

Children’s ER Bags 
(Needed by August 7) 

Crayons 
Markers 
Small games 
Coloring books 
Drawing notebooks 
Books 
Stickers 
Small toys 
Play Dough 

Nurse Necessities 
(Needed by August 21) 

Underpants; boys/girls/all sizes 
Elastic waits pants/shorts; boys/
 girls/all sizes 
t-shirts; size 5T and up 
Boys’ jeans; size 6-8 and 8-10 
Girls’ jeans; size 6-8 
Belts 
Deodorant 
Toothpaste 
Tooth brushes 
Hair ties 
**(Clothing items, except under- 
pants, can be gently used)** 

Teacher Bags 
(Needed by August 28) 

Band aids 
Keurig coffee K-cups 
Tea bags 
Hand lotion 
Hand sanitizer 
Snacks, individually wrapped 
Jolly Ranchers 
Gum 
Chocolate 
Peanuts/raisins 
Tissues - boxes or individual 
packs 

Flood Buckets 
(Needed by August 14) 

 
5 gallon bucket w/ resealable lid 
 *Buckets from fast-food 
 restaurants or bakeries 
 can be used if washed and 
 cleaned; Do not use buckets 
 that have stored chemicals 
 such as paint or pool 
 cleaner; advertisements on 
 the outside are acceptable 
 
EACH BUCKET NEEDS: 
Liquid laundry detergent 
 (2) 25 oz or (1) 50 oz. bottles 
 (only) 
Liquid household cleaner 
 12-16 oz liquid cleaner that 
 can be mixed with water; no 
 spray cleaners 
Dish soap 
 16-28 oz bottle, any brand 
1 can Air freshener 
 Aerosol or pump 
1 insect repellant spray 
 6-14 oz aerosol or spray 
 pump w/ protective cover 
1 scrub brush 
 Plastic or wooden handle 
18 cleaning wipes 
 Handi Wipes or reusable 
 wipes; no terry cleaning 
 towels 
7 sponges 
 No cellulose sponges due to 
 mold issues 
5 scouring pads 
 No stainless steel, Brillo  
 Pads, or SOS pads; nothing 
 with soap build in 
50 clothespins 
Clothesline  
 (2) 50 or (1) 100 ft. lines; 
 Cotton or plastic 
24 roll heavy duty trash bags 
 33-45 gallon sizes 
5 dust masks 
2 pairs kitchen dishwashing gloves 
 Should be durable enough 
 For multiple uses 
1 pair work gloves 
 Cotton w/ leather palm or 
 All leather 
 



PUMC Hosts Local Clothing Shed 
 

PUMC is working on raising awareness for a clothing drop off shed they have hosted now for several years.  The 
PUMC actively partners with St. Pauly Textile Inc., a used clothing collection company that was founded 20 
years ago in Rochester, NY, and is an A+ rated member of the Better Business Bureau.  The company works 
with non-profit organizations to set up used clothing drop off sheds designed to give community members a 
clean, attractive, and well-monitored place to donate gently used textile items, which are then distributed both 
here in the U.S. and worldwide to people who need them. 
 
Accepted items include clothing, shoes, sneakers, belts, purses, blankets, sheets, drapes, linens, pillowcases 
and stuffed animals.  Donors are asked to donate items in a plastic bag to protect against dirt and the elements.  
There is a small box on the shed that contains receipts to help donors take a tax deduction. 
 
The PUMC receives funding for clothing collected, and additionally has the option to use any of this clothing to 
serve community needs. 
 
St. Pauly collects of 90,000 pounds of clothing every day and estimates that this clothing ends up in 44 different 
countries (including the United States) yearly.  In 2015, St. Pauly was able to help keep over 71 million articles of 
clothing out of landfills. 
 
For more information, visit St. Pauly’s website at www.stpaulytextile.com or see Ted Passarelli. 
 

 
Do you prefer to sit on the side of the church closest to the offices? 

…..OR….. 
Do you prefer to sit on the street side of the church? 

Left side facing the front or the right side? 
 

Are you up for a CHALLENGE? 
How about a “BATTLE OF THE SIDES”? 

 
The Growth and Vision Team CHALLENGES you to pick a side. 

Then, bring a friend...guest...street person...whatever and let’s see  
which side has the most people.  The side with the least for all six weeks has to 

throw an ice cream social for the side that has the most…………. 
The CHALLENGE and the counting begins on June 19th.   

SUNDAES IN THE MAKIN’ on JULY 31st! 



 

Panama United Methodist Church 
22 East Main St., PO Box 218 
Panama, NY  14767 
 
Church Phone (716) 782-4031 
Church Fax # (716) 782-2326 
Church E-mail ð contact@panamaum.org 
Church website - www.panamaum.org 
www.facebook.com/panamaum 
 

CHURCH STAFF 
Reverend Steven M. Taylor, Lead Pastor 

steven.taylor@panamaum.org 
Debbie Johnson, Ministry Coordinator/Admin. Asst. 

debbie.johnson@panamaum.org 
Julie Nagel, Music Director/Accompanist 

Krista Odell, Accompanist 
Jody Marsh, Parish Nurse 

Robert Burkholder, Custodian 
Sandy Crossley, Connections 
Joan Monroy, Connections 

Dr. Mark and Diane Abbott, Spain 
Blog: www.markabbott007.com 
Rev. Paul D. Caseman, Alaska 

 
 

Pastor Steveõs Office Hours 
9:00am - Noon: M, T and W 

 
 

Church Phone (716) 782-4031 
Church Fax # (716) 782-2326 

Church E-mail ð contact@panamaum.org 
Church website - www.panamaum.org 

www.facebook.com/panamaum 

Cornerstone District Office 
Christ First UMC 

663 Lakeview Ave. 
Jamestown, NY  14701 

(716) 665-2423 

 
Summer activites are on the wayé 

 
July 3 and every Sunday through August 

Propelling Panana to Action (PP2A) 
See details inside. 

 
 

VBS...Jesus Unwrapped! 
July 10 - 14; 6-8:30pm 
You wonõt want to miss it! 

Watch for upcoming information! 
 

Please check the calendar inside for weekly  
meetings and activities for the month of June.   


